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Have you heard . . .  
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Spring pictures will be  taken 

of all students on April 10 th  ð  

and April 11 th .   Sibling 

groups may be taken on 

these dates also  ð up to four 

siblings!   Sibling shots will 

be taken at approximately 

Noon.  

Parents will receive a  proof 

sheet and you may order 

from that if you wish.  

 
 

 

Kindergarten students will also 

have their ògraduationó pictures 

taken on April 10 th  and April 11 th .   

Kindergarten parents will receive a 

proof sheet and you will be able to 

order from that if you wish.  
 

http://www.sturgeonheights.ca/
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ROM THE PRINCIPALôS DESK: 

 

 

 

Welcome to Spring! I think that might be more of a wishful statement than a clear recognition of the season 

change. It looks like we will have a few more days with snow around to keep us company. However, having 

snow was a good thing this past month for both of our ski trips. I heard great things about Rabbit Hill, and I was 

fortunate to go with our junior high students to Marmot Basin in Jasper. We had a great time. The kids seemed 

to laugh nearly the whole way there and back, and I swelled with pride at the complements our driver and the 

recreation center passed on about our youth. They had fun, but were also respectful and listened when we asked. 

I wanted to pass on those compliments to you, our families. We have the best students here at Sturgeon Heights! 
 

As we head off into Spring break, I wanted to challenge families to consider some of the tenets of mindfulness. 

This year our staff have been considering mindfulness in their classrooms. We have talked about being present 

together and letting go of some judgments or anxiety. For some, this has helped create more welcoming 

classrooms. For everyone, it has created moments where we are better together and see everyone in the room; 

listening to each person and what they may be working with. 

 

Some writing suggests being a mindful parent is different from practicing mindfulness as an individual. I have 

only read a little on this subject, but I found this article interesting: http://bit.ly/mindful-parent . Regardless of 

individual or parent practice, I would encourage all families to look for an opportunity this Spring Break to be 

present together. Try a board game at the table, or a walk with the kids (If the weather gets better), or even just a 

longer dinner together with no phones or TV nearby. Do not rush to fill the silence or cover up with activity. I 

believe our children need to learn how to be in the present moment; both alone and with people. If we can help 

them with that, I also believe we will lower anxiety and encourage our children to become more confident and 

resilient. 

 

On behalf of the staff here at Sturgeon Heights, we wish you an excellent Spring Break and some time for 

renewal over the Easter Weekend. See you in April! 

 

 

 

 

 
Jonathan Konrad,  

 Principal 
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As the culmination of the Grade 6 students 

studying democracy in the Iroquois Confederacy, 

the students recently held an Iroquois Day, 

complete with food, crafts and games. 

http://www.sturgeonheights.ca/
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 Message from the Vice Principalôs Desk   

March 2018 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

March has been a great and busy month at Sturgeon Heights Schools.  Our school calendar has been full 

of great activities and events.  Our Jr. High Basketball teams had their final tournaments, with the girls finishing 

in first place and the boys second place.  Our Elementary boys relay team competed in the Indoor Games Finals, 

finishing with a faster time than their previous race.  Many of our Primary and Elementary classes experienced 

some hands on science in-school field trips and our Grade 9s had their tour of Sturgeon Composite High 

School.  Our grade 4-9 students also went skiing while our Primary students followed the trails of mischievous 

Leprechauns in celebration of St. Patrickôs Day. 

 

Earlier this month we also got to celebrate the learning of our students during Parent-Teacher 

Interviews.  This is always a valuable time that allows families to hear directly from teachers the progress that 

their child is making and set goals for the last stretch of the school year as teachers begin to prepare students for 

the upcoming grade. 

 

 As we transition into longer days, warmer temperatures and all the great activities that come with getting 

outdoors more please remember to stay connected to the school and your childôs learning. As we put away the 

winter boots and pull out the rubber boots, Spring Break is a great opportunity to refocus and 

reorganize.  Students may need a small restock of pencils and supplies to tide them over to the end of the year. 

Others may need to take the time to go through their binders and organize their subject material.  As we begin to 

prepare for the end of the year and final exams it is a good time to revisit academic goals and ensure that study 

spaces and study time is scheduled daily into agendas. 

  

Finally, whether you are spending Spring Break locally or travelling away, I wish all families a relaxing 

and refreshing week.  See you in April! 

 

        

        Sincerely, 

 

        Mrs. J. Bruinsma, M.Ed 

         Vice Principal 
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Our Junior Headstart class practiced their Yoga moves. 

 

  

OARD MEETINGS:  

 

 

The Board of Trustees meets twice a month during the school year. The Public Board meeting 

(open to the public) is held on the fourth Wednesday at 4:30 pm. The Committee of the Whole 

meeting is held on the second Wednesday. It has a closed portion first then opens to public 
attendance at 6:30 pm. 

Meetings are held in the boardroom at the division head office.  

¶ April 11  ï Committee of the Whole 

¶  April 25  ï Board Meeting 
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Choir and Musical Theatre groups from Sturgeon Heights will be participating in the St. Albert Rotary 

Music  Festival on our return to school after Spring Break.  Parents are invited to attend performances. 

 

April 1 0th - Musical  Theatre ï 10:40 a.m.   

 

 

April 1 2th  ï Choir ï 1 :00 p.m.  

 

       

Both at St. Albert United Church, 20 Green Grove Drive, St. Albert 

All are welcome to attend! 

 

2018 St. Albert Rotary Music Festival  

April 4 ï 14, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Musica l Theatre 

students enjoyed a  trip to 

Camrose to see the play 

òEmmaó.      

Donõt their shirts look 

great!  

http://www.sturgeonheights.ca/
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PRING BREAK :   

 

 

Friday, March 23rd  is a day off for students in lieu of interview evenings and case conferences.    The 

ñofficialò start of Spring break is Saturday, March 24th.      School starts again at the regular time on Tuesday, 

April 3 rd.    
 

ROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT/ STAFF MEETING DAY : 

 

 

Staff at Sturgeon Heights will participate in staff meeting and professional development on Fri day, April  13th.  

Students DO NOT attend school.   
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Mrs. Gauthierôs classroom had 

some excitement this week as 

two baby chicks hatched. 

http://www.sturgeonheights.ca/
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Band Camp was lots of fun and lots 

of practicing for our Band members!  

http://www.sturgeonheights.ca/

